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The final day of the stay was both happy and sad. Within the very limited days, the students and the 

teachers felt more at home with Kerala. The friends they made here and the people they met had become 

more like family. As the moment of parting neared both the parties were sad for the goodbye but the 

promise of meeting again held them together. The formal valedictory function began with a heart-

warming welcome address by Dr. Biju Paul, Associate Professor, Dept. of IT. who was the heart and 

soul of the entire program. The inaugural address was delivered by M.S Madhavikutty, the Assistant 

Collector(UT) of Ernakulam. She congratulated both the institutions for engaging in and successfully 

initiating the cultural exchange program which was a fitting example for cultural unity in these troubled 

times. The Director of RSET, Rev.Fr. Mathew Vattathara CMI delivered the presidential address. The 

Vice Chairman of Govt. College Dharamsala, Dr Sanjay Pathania shared their experience about the 7 

days of wonderful stay, trips and memories RSET had organized for them. The students also spoke 

about their experiences. In the 7 days they’d spent in Kerala, they had not only learned the rich culture 

and heritage of Kerala, they also experienced a novel cuisine and the experience at the beaches and 

every tourist place they had been to was an adventure for them. They said they even though they had 

countless photos to remind them of their wonderful stay, they would still not hesitate to come back if 

they get a chance. From mere acquaintances, they’d become friends and family with the members of 

RSET. After the felicitation delivered by Dr. K Paulose Jacob, Dean Research, RSET, Principal Dr P. 

S Sreejith, delivered the vote of thanks concluding the formal function. 


